
St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission 

January 12 2023 

 

The St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission met at the Welcome Center.  In attendance were Bryan 

LeBlanc, Tim Clouatre, Lauren Järvi and Chad Whitehead   
  
Meeting called to order by Lauren at 8:05 AM.   

 

Tim moved to approve the minutes of the December 8, 2022 meeting.  Seconded by Lauren.  Approved 

by T&L 

 

We agreed to run an ad for the sexton in the Cal-Rec soon and are hopeful that a qualified candidate will 

apply.  Our plan is for this to be a salaried part-time position paying $3,000 per year.  Lauren will work 

with Rachel on getting the ad placed. 

 

We discussed the narrative to go in the Town Report.  Lauren will complete this as in the past. 

 

We also discussed seeing about putting together a description of our mowing concerns at Grove in 

particular.  Our sense is that there may be some corners being cut, and consequently some memorials 

being damaged or knocked off their bases.  In addition the flat markers need more attention.  This will 

addressed with Chad and Steve Beauregard to confirm they understand our concerns. 

 

Bryan moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:04, seconded by Tim.  Approved by B&T. 

 

Our next meeting will be on April 20 

 

 

 

 


